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LEA (MB)@DHCS

From: LEA (MB)@DHCS <LEA@dhcs.ca.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, June 20, 2023 2:49 PM
To: DHCSLEA@maillist.dhs.ca.gov
Subject: DHCS: Erroneous Payment Correction

 

 
June, 20, 2023  
 

LEA BOP UPDATE 
Please do not reply to this e-mail. 

 
To All Local Educational Agency Medi-Cal Billing Option Program (LEA BOP) Providers:     
 
The LEA BOP is reaching out to inform you about the upcoming Erroneous Payment Correction (EPC) initiated by 
the Department of Health Care Services (DHCS) for claims associated with the Unsatisfactory Immigration Status 
(UIS) population, per Policy and Procedure Letter 21-015R. This EPC is specifically a recoupment, meaning that it 
involves the recovery of funds that were erroneously paid out in previous transactions.  
 
What you need to know 

 E-mail notifications will be sent exclusively to LEAs that owe $5,000 or more due to an error in payment. If 
your LEA does not meet this threshold, you will not receive an email notification at this time, but still may 
have a recoupment. 

 The recoupment will cover that the time period of payments with a service date on or after July 16, 2021, 
through June 20, 2022. The EPC process will result in 100% recoupment of your LEA’s future check writes 
until the total outstanding amount is fully recouped.  

 These recoupments will appear on Remittance Advice Details (RAD) forms beginning July 13, 2023, with 
RAD code 0819: Void and resubmit of claims processed in error.  

 
Why this is important 
The purpose of the upcoming e-mail notification is to inform LEAs about the outstanding balance corrections 
being made and they will be reflected on upcoming check writes.  
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We are here to help 
 For information regarding the LEA BOP, visit the LEA BOP website.  
 For general LEA BOP questions, e-mail DHCS at LEA@dhcs.ca.gov.  

  
Sincerely, 
LEA BOP Staff  
LEA Medi-Cal Billing Option Program | Department of Health Care Services 

 
The information contained in this E-mail document is confidential and intended only to be viewed by the recipient listed above. If you are not the intended 
recipient (or the employee or agent responsible to deliver this to the intended recipient), you are hereby notified that any distribution or copying of this 
document is strictly prohibited. If you have received this document in error, please contact the sender listed above and destroy the document. 

To subscribe or unsubscribe to DHCS communications about the LEA BOP, please use this link e-mail 
subscription web page.    
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